Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on the 4th January 2017
At Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT: Councillors Gavin Hamilton, Henry Philips, Christine Lewis, David Plant, Barry Spittle and John Pigg. 

Graham Bould (Clerk). 
No members of the public in attendance.

1/17. Welcome and Public Session.

The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting with a Happy New Year greeting, there being no Parishioners present moved to the next item of business.
2/17.  Apologies for Absence. Kathryn Ward (family commitments), agreed.
3/17. Declarations of Interest. None.

4/17.Minutes and actions of meetings held on 2nd November 2016.
RESOLVED that the minutes and actions of the meetings of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 2nd November 2016 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
5/17. Matters arising not on the agenda. 
1. Christmas lights power supply: the work had been completed and the invoice for this item was awaited from the contractor.
2. Financial Regulations: these had been amended and circulated, the Parish Council agreed that they warranted further consideration; the item has therefore been carried over to the next meeting.

3. Fly tipping at the recycling centre: concerns were raised about what appears to be a ‘miss-use’ of the recycling centre by the Village Hall. The first step would be to highlight through the Newsletter these concerns, if the activity continues for ‘polite notice’ letters to be send to those Parishioners identified to be causing the problem.
4. Annual Parish meeting: communications are underway in terms of the Community Speed Watch operated by West Mercia Police to try and secure a speaker for the Annual Parish meeting on the 17th May 2017. This would be particularly pertinent in terms of the concentrated activity by the Action Group in terms of speed on the A442. 
6/17. Highway updates.
1. A442: Members were updated on the works to be carried out and the request for the Village Gateway picket fencing and planters have not been budgeted for.  RESOLVED to make a budget provision of £3,500 for the picket fencing and that the Norton Road Safety Action Group be approached to fundraise for the road side planters/planting. 
2. Cheswardine Lane: The traffic calming requested by the Action Group for the lane is seen as a very low priority and would not receive support through Shropshire Highways. Agreed that the potholes on the junction and by the football field be reported to Shropshire. The Cattle grid remains loose, RESOLVED to report the potholes to Shropshire and the loose cattle grid to the Apley Estate and copy the email to the Chairman.
7/17. Footpaths. None to report
8/17. Dog Fouling. 
The issue of dog fouling along Cheswardine Lane remains a problem, RESOLVED that the Clerk to fix some polite notices to the gates by the football field.
9/17. Website.
Backdated minutes for twelve months, the annual governance statement, accounting statement, internal and external audit statements have all been placed on the Parish Council’s new web site. This starts the process for the Parish Council under the requirements of the transparency code. 
10/17. Smart Water project.
The Clerk is due to meet with the Police and Smart Water Company on Stafford Park on the 5th January 2017 to develop the project further and report back to the next Parish Council meeting the update and potential implications on the budget.

11/17. Public Phone Box.
BT and Shropshire Council have both been informed of the Parish Council views that the telephony service be withdrawn from the phone box and the box is purchased by the Parish Council. This action has come about because of poor usage and an alternative provision within the Public House. As the consultation had not finished yet the options/decisions are still to be confirmed by both sides involved within the activity. 

12/17. Annual service of Parish defibrillator.

The Parish Council RESOLVED to make a budget provision of £100 to fund the maintenance of the defibrillator and that Marie Manson is contacted by the Clerk in terms of availability, maintenance and potential use.
13/17. Broadband.
Members indicated that since Christmas the reception was poor and the service had determinate. It was RESOLVED that an article be developed for the newsletter highlighting the contact details for the broadband service within Shropshire so that if other Parishioners were experiencing the same type of problems they could make direct contact.
14/17. Jubilee Play Park.
The by-monthly report was tabled which still identified items for repair from the ROSPA inspection. RESOLVED that the Clerk continues to try and secure three quotes for the works required, that the equipment is continued to be monitored and that the Toddler Swing be taken out of commission until the repair works have been completed. That the Apley Estate be request to remove the old fence panels and the Chairman be copied into the email correspondence.
15/17.  Finance.
1. The Precept for 17/18 recommended by Shropshire Council to continue the existing level of Parish Council activity had been recommended at £4,379.00. The Parish Council unanimously agreed the amount. An updated budget outturn was also tabled for members consideration, after due discussion members agreed that some further work was required. As the Clerk is due to meet with the Police and the Smartwater Company on the 5/1/17 the outcome of which will need reflecting in any project costs. The ongoing discussions with Shropshire Council in terms of the A442 and the Parish Councils agreed contribution to ‘picket fencing’ within the projects being developed; and the ROSPA repair works required at the Jubilee Play Park.
2. Payments: The following payments were agreed.

	Cheque no.
	Payee and item.
	Amount.

	100132
	SALC: training
	£  60.00

	100133
	Winwood Constructors: hedge cutting
	£  72.00

	100134
	Norton Village Hall: room hire
	£120.00

	100135
	Bridgnorth Print: Newsletter
	£  20.00

	100136
	Norton Village Hall: contribution to decoration & parties
	£  24.00


1617. Email correspondence for report:
	date
	item
	action

	17/11/16
	Norton Road Safety Group update 
	Budget provision

	21/11/16
	Connecting Shropshire broadband update
	Newsletter article

	22/11/16
	Shropshire Council- formal adoption for phone box
	In discussions

	28/11/16
	Planning Service- planning enforcement enquires 
	Copies available

	29/11/16
	A442- amendments ,30 mph speed limit are to take place Feb/March 17 + maintenance works to Stockton crossroads, outcome on crossing request to be know in Feb 17, picket fence raised.

Cheswardine Lane- no scope for traffic calming (as Street Lighting is a requirement)
	Budget provision

Matter of report

	6/12/16
	Update briefing on Local Plan Review
	Copies available

	12/12/16
	A442 Bridgnorth to Sutton Maddock road closure 
	Circulated


 Matters for Consideration at the next meeting
Standard agenda items:
· Highways: A442 & Cheswardine Lane
· Footpaths

· Dog Fouling 

· Website.

· Smart Water Project
· Public Phone box
· Annual service of Parish defibrillator 

· Broad band
· Jubilee Playpark

· Finance

· Correspondence
· Parish Matters and Actions
Meeting closed at 9.15pm 





Chairman…………………………………………………






 Date………………………………………………………..
Dates of future meetings 2017:
1st March and 17th May (Parish Meeting & AGM) 2017, then every first Wednesday of every other month.
Graham Bould (Clerk), 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford. TF4 3JG                                                                          01952-594758 and 07792300702 gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 
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